Tulpehocken Township Board of Supervisors Meeting of August 17, 2022

The Tulpehocken Township Board of Supervisors met on August 17, 2022 in the Township meeting room at 4:00 PM. In attendance and voting were Supervisors: Chairman Gary Deck, Vice Chairman Lester Feick and Supervisor Harold Zimmerman. Also present were Bryan Dronick, Police Chief; Kathy Judy, Township Secretary/Treasurer and Michelle Hartman, Township Solicitor.

Members of the audience included Paul Karmilowicz

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Deck called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.

The meeting continued with the pledge to the American Flag.

<u>PUBLIC COMMENTS:</u> Mr. Karmilowicz, a property owner in the Mountain Meadows Development, was present to revisit and discuss the Street Light tax. Mr. Karmilowicz appealed to the Board to reconsider changing from the foot frontage calculation currently used. He noted that all in the development benefit equally and also, only one street light is located on his frontage, yet he pays more than others with one or more lights and less frontage. The Board advised that they, as well as the Township Solicitor, reviewed the matter after the May, 2022 Meeting. The Board advised they remain in agreement that, at this time, being a fair calculation provided for in the second-class township code, the calculation will remain unchanged.

ADMINISTRATIVE ACTION:

At 4:10 PM the Board called an Executive Session at this time to discuss Police Personnel.

At 6:16 the Board Returned from Executive Session. Chairman Deck stated that personnel litigation was discussed and no action is necessary.

OTHER BUSINESS: None.

ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING:

At 6:18 PM Supervisor Feick made a motion to adjourn the meeting - - seconded by Supervisor Zimmerman and passed unanimously (3-0).

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathy Judy

Kathy Judy, Secretary Tulpehocken Township